Jagua<u>r Bulletin</u>



PM-CTC Student Announcements - Friday, Jan 19, 2018

This student bulletin should be read in the English/ESL classes. Maestros, please post this bulletin in your classroom!

"Never Stop Learning, because life never stops teaching."

LEARNING ENRICHMENT TONIGHT

LE stands for Learning Enrichment, your opportunity to enrich your learning on Fridays from 8:55pm-9:45pm - ENJOY!!

LE Option 1: PM Student Clubs - "Learn Something New; Meet Someone New!" See locations below:

- Typing Club Rm. 300 (Computer Lab)
- Funny Mathematics Club Rm. 401
- Financial Literacy Club Rm. 502
- Chess Club Cafeteria (back)
- Guitar Club Cafeteria (front)
- Karaoke Club Rm. 207
- Zumba Club Youth Center Dance Room
- Volleyball Club Youth Center Gym
- English Conversation Club Rm. 209 with Maestro Roger

IF you would like to start a new student club for quarter 3, please see Maestro EKS or Maestro Fernando.

LE Option 2: Meet with Your Teacher(s) – "Get Academic Support!"

IF you would like to meet with your teacher for extra help or to make-up tests/assignments, please write your name on your teacher's sign-up sheet next to the classroom door. Teachers are inviting and encouraging students to sign up.

STUDENT ANNOUNCEMENTS

7th Period Elective Classes

EPHS students are encouraged to take classes offered during 7th period if they have a free period:

- ART Room 107 with Maestra Veronica Yanez
- Computer Keyboarding Room 504 with Maestra Araceli Sandoval
- Physical Education ARYC Gym with Maestro Fernando Medina
- Math Lab Room. 205 with Maestras Susana Luna and Leticia Rosales

Math Module Class or Math Lab

ALL ESL 2A-3B students are required to take math classes. Having a basic proficiency in math is as important to your personal and career success as mastering English! If you are unable to attend period 3 math module class, please see Elizabeth Esteva (office 101) to sign up for Math Lab during 7th period.



Dollar XO Student Store

You can purchase basic school supplies (index cards, earphones, binder dividers, etc.) in the library. Please buy items only for your EP school use.

Escuela Popular is a "SAFE SCHOOL" for ALL students!

Escuela Popular is a designated "Safe School." This means that Escuela Popular is determined to provide our students and their families with help, assistance, information, shelter, and safety if faced with fear and anxiety from immigration enforcement efforts.

ICE and Your Rights:

Here is what to do if ICE comes to your door: 1) Do not open doors 2) Remain silent 3) DO not sign 4) Report and record 5) Fight back With an attorney. Pick up a "RED CARD" from the e Student Services office (208). The "Red Card" helps you read your rights based on the 5th Amendment.

Campus Construction Updates:

- New Gay Ave. parking lot next to cafeteria is for STAFF ONLY.
- New White Rd. front parking lot will be for OPEN for Staff, Visitors & Reserved Parking
- **EPHS spaces** behind Alum Rock School District building are for **STUDENTS.** Entrance next to the district office continues to be ONE WAY. There is a new walking path from this parking area to our campus next to the playground. (As before, please do NOT park in spaces marked DO District Office.)
- Parking lot next to library on Gay Ave. is open for **STUDENTS** use.
- Walking path between our school (between rooms 500 and 501) and the youth center is now open.

ESCUELA POPULAR STUDENTS ARE PROFESSIONAL STUDENTS - REMINDERS:

EPHS Students Keep Their Personal Information Current

Keep your personal information and emergency contact information current with us. If you have any changes, please go to the front office and complete a personal information change form.

EPHS Students Respect Their Learning Environment

In order to maintain an academic learning environment, please do not use your cell phone or other electronic devices during instructional time without permission from your teacher. Also, please do not eat (except for mints) or drink (except for water) in the classrooms during instructional time. (If you bring food or drink into the classroom, please keep it hidden away in your bags or leave them in the designated "Food and Drink Parking Lot" near to the door.)

EPHS Students Stay Safe

In order to be safe in an emergency, know the location of the two evacuation areas of the school. Your teacher will talk with about class evacuation procedures. If an evacuation takes place during break, please head to the nearest evacuation area. Also, If you see ANY unsafe activity you would like to report to the PM-CTC Academy Campus Supervisors Elmer or Alex, please call or text them at (408) 426-6066.

EPHS Students Ensure our Students are Healthy

If you have not submitted your TB test results, please do so immediately. Because you are enrolled and attending school, it is very important for you to complete this requirement immediately. If you have any questions, please visit one of our registrars in the office.

EPHS Students Do Not Use/Consume Alcoholic Beverages, Marijuana, and Tobacco at School

By state law, alcoholic beverages are not allowed on our school campus. Marijuana and tobacco products also cannot be used/smoked within 1000 feet of the school campus. Students who violate these laws are subject to expulsion.

Please do not bring these items to school EVER!